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The impact of TEEP 
 
“TEEP has made the core business, the core business and we are able to approach learning and 
teaching with confidence and a common language.”  
 
Their journey began in the autumn term of 2013 when they were inspected by Estyn. The school was judged 
as ‘adequate’ and placed into Estyn monitoring. One of the key recommendations was to improve the quality 
of teaching with three targets: 
 

• To ensure that all lessons are good or better  

• To develop a programme of CPD that supports the development of effective learning and teaching  

• To implement a framework of learning to support the delivery of good and excellent lessons 
 
To address these issues, it was clear that TEEP was the obvious answer to drive improvement and act as a 
framework for learning and teaching. All staff in the school took part in the Level One training in 2014. The 
immediate impact was two-fold - teachers were overwhelmingly positive about being given the opportunity to 
work in cross-curricular groups and to concentrate on developing learning and teaching with no distractions. 
Secondly, many appeared re-invigorated and couldn’t wait to plan and deliver lessons using the TEEP cycle 
and many of the activities, ideas and strategies discussed.  
 
As a school, they decided to commit to focus on one class each as well as trying out elements with other 
classes. The impact soon started to show - lesson observations showed an improvement in standards. There 
was a shift from 64% to 76% of lessons graded ‘good or better’ in the first year, with an increase to 86% in 
the second. 0% of lessons were graded as unsatisfactory. Walking around the school it is easy to see the 
difference in lessons and the increase in learner activity and enjoyment. TEEP has helped the school focus 
on learning and teaching, and to share good practice in a structured way through TEEP Peeps.  
 
The shift in the number of staff talking about learning and teaching has also been highly significant. The 
focus of the school has moved to the core business of learning and teaching. TEEP has become core to the 
school – in the learning and teaching policy, on team agendas and in TEEP Peeps to encourage the sharing 
of good practice through collaborative planning opportunities and in performance management objectives.  
 
Assistant Headteacher Ed Howarth describes how TEEP supported the school in developing their teaching 
staff by “helping us to engage staff in sharing good practice.” He says, “Teachers recognise that the best 
CPD is not attendance on a course - a significant number of staff have shown that we have a lot to learn 
from each other and that there is plenty of expertise within the school already. The fact that we are all 
focused on the same thing means that we can all support and learn from each other”.  
 
Knowing that TEEP is having an impact because of the dedication of the staff team is a very powerful 
incentive. Ed goes on to say, “The focus of the school has moved to very positive. Discussions regarding 
learning and teaching are taking place frequently, sometimes they are challenging but thought provoking, but 
there is a clear consistency by which learning and teaching is implemented in the school. This has been 
fantastic to see. Walking around the school to see the different ways in which the learners are now being 
taught and this diversity of approach being celebrated and not challenged has also been inspiring. Staff are 
trying out different ways of grouping learners, different ways of capturing their understanding and different 
approaches to checking understanding. This is leading to deeper and more long-lasting retention of 
knowledge and skills.” 
 
The school was the first school in Wales to be TEEP trained and in 2015 became the first TEEP 
Ambassador School. It has been amazing to see the many changes that have taken place in the school over 
the last few years and for them to share their journey during TEEP Open Days.  

https://www.ssatuk.co.uk/cpd/teaching-and-learning/teep/get-involved/


 
“We now have five TEEP Trainers in the school and look forward to the next step in the journey as we 
become the first TEEP Training School in Wales.” 
 


